Leicestershire, Northamptonshire & Rutland Learning Disability 
Cancer Screening Strategic Working Group 
The LNR Learning Disabilities Cancer Strategic Group are pleased to announce the launch of 

"Best Practice in Cervical Screening for Women with Learning Disabilities" 2009
In 2006 the LNR Strategic Learning Disability Cancer Strategic Working Group was formed in response to the National Screening Office guidance ‘Equal Access to Breast and Cervical Screening for Disabled Women’ (NHSCSP 2006).  This multi-disciplinary group consisted of key stakeholders from the learning disabilities service, Leicestershire Partnership Trust and Northampton Nhs Trust , the Screening Programme, primary care, the contraceptive and sexual health service, public health, Primary Care Trust (PCT) and the Cancer Network.  Two sub-groups were formed for Leicestershire and Northamptonshire, both of which also included health professionals from the colposcopy service and the cytopathology laboratories. A literature review was conducted which highlighted the low uptake of the NHS Cervical Screening Programme by women with learning disabilities. At the same time, a sample taker survey was conducted across five PCTs exploring their experiences of cervical screening for women with learning disabilities. Another survey took place with clients and carers in order to understand their experiences of the screening programme. The Department of Health’s Ceasing Audit was carried out by the Screening Offices to discover if GPs had ceased women appropriately.  The results of the audit in Leicestershire resulted in 1,230 women being returned to the programme - 272 of these women had a learning disability.

This guidance is aimed at cervical sample takers when supporting women with learning disabilities to access the NHS Cervical Screening Programme and  will be launched across LNR on 24 June this year during National Learning Disabilities week following consultation with sample takers, client, cares and learning disability teams.  So far, the feedback has been positive and the guide has been welcomed by sample takers across LNR. This guidance will be sent to over 1800 sample takers. In addition to the positive benefit for sample takers in supporting women through the programme, the project has developed collaborative working between sample takers and the learning disability teams.  The learning disability teams have a clearer understanding of the complexities of the programme and the role of the sample taker, which will enable them to confidently support both carers and women through the screening process
We are also launching an information leaflet for women with learning disabilities and their carers entitled All about Cervical Screening It’s Your Choice. This pictorial leaflet has been designed to be accessible to women with learning disabilities and explains the journey from booking a cervical screening appointment, giving informed consent, having the test to receiving the results of the test. All about Cervical Screening It’s Your Choice has been developed by the LNR Learning Disabilities Cancer Screening Strategic Working Group in partnership with a local practice. Our aim is that the leaflet will be a valuable tool to help enable women with a learning disability to access the screening programme.
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